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VOLUNTEER INFO

If you have not yet completed a background check, you will be emailed soon. It

will be coming from “First Choice Background Screening”. The link is only

available for a few days, so please be sure to respond quickly. Thank you!

Our next Advisory Committee Meeting will take place on Wednesday,

March 6th at 6:15pm. We will have a “Club Leader Meet-Up”

immediately following this meeting. This will be an opportunity for

you to chat with other club leaders, brainstorm ideas, and see what

resources we have available to borrow from CCE. 

We are going to try using this spreadsheet to track

volunteer hours. Please add your name and the total number

of hours you volunteer with Wayne County 4-H each month.

We recommend that you save the link for easy access.
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https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1YcO0Tj-jV-DRjVex6VBEhh96cw7JpvqnREEOP6ExBh0/edit?usp=sharing


 2CLUB UPDATES

In January, the Northern

Discovery Applewhips

had a guest speaker who

taught the group all about

tapping trees. The kids

practiced using a

hydrometer, drilling and

pounding taps and we even

had pancakes and syrup! 

Ruff N Tails is in full swing! Our dogs

got crafty and painted some masterpieces!

We put dots of paint on a canvas, put

peanut butter on a plastic bag, and let our

pawsome artists go to work! 

We will resume classes on 3/16 at

Companion Dog Obedience. 

Coming up, we'll be doing a fundraiser for

Peppermint Days, and we’re looking

forward to participating in the Wayne

County Fair! Follow us on Facebook!
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CLOVERBUD CLUB

The group has been having a lot of fun so far! During our February

session, we made Fruit Loop bracelets and smoothies! Yum! 

Our next session will take place Saturday, March

30th at 10am. If you have a 5-7 year old who is

interested in joining this group, please reach out

to Ryan. 

A shout out to our AWESOME teens - Laura & Maeve - 

who are doing a great job leading activities!
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WINTER WEEKEND 2024

February 2nd - 4th was Wayne

County’s Winter Weekend at

Amboy 4-H Camp. 9 youth from

Wayne County attended. We had

a great time hiking, sledding,

playing games, painting, and

meeting new people.

It was an amazing time and

we can’t wait for next year!

Thank you to those who

volunteered and made the

weekend possible!!
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THE TEEN EXCHANGE SPAGHETTI
DINNER WAS A SUCCESS!

A big THANK YOU to 

Erie Shore for their kind donation

to the event!
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MARCH TEEN ACTIVITY NIGHT: 
Our next teen activity night will be an earring-making session,

which will take place Wednesday, March 20th at 6:30pm. 

If you are planning to attend, please let Ryan know by Monday,

March 18th at noon.
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This year’s event will take place: 

Thursday, March 7th: 5-8pm, 

Friday, March 8th: 2-8pm, & 

Saturday, March 9th: 9am-6pm 

at CCE Wayne in Newark. 

STILL NEED TO SIGN UP FOR
A PRESENTATION SLOT?

Click here or scan the QR code to the

right to register a Youth Presenter for

this year’s event.

HAPPENING THIS MONTH!

https://forms.gle/m5fB19Gt4F77doAL7
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Participants will shadow a Town Supervisor and learn how local decisions

are made, visit the County Museum, Tour the County Jail, and more! Pick-

up and drop off are at CCE; lunch and transportation throughout the day

are provided. Note that this is an all-day event, so youths 

will have to miss school to attend. 

                        You can sign up by clicking this link, 

                        or scanning the QR code to the left.

LOOKING FOR A COMMUNITY
SERVICE OPPORTUNITY?

We are looking for youths (clubs or families) to assist

with the building of our new Learning Garden!! If you

are interested in helping out, please contact Melissa.

SUPERVISOR FOR A DAY
We still have a few spots left for our annual 4-H Supervisor

for a Day, which will take place on Tuesday, March 19th.

This event is open to any mature teen or tween (ages 12+)

currently enrolled in Wayne County 4-H. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0B4FACAA23A5F8CF8-48112716-4hsupervisor#/
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Are you interested in learning MORE about wool identification,

grains/hays, reading medication bottles, breed and species

identification, instrument and tool identification, quality assurance

protocols, and cuts of meat? Wayne County 4-H is holding Livestock

Skillathon practices weekly to learn and polish up on all these things.

 

NEW this year is a FINGER LAKES REGIONAL Skillathon,

where you will compete with other youth in your age group to test your

knowledge of all things livestock.

 

If you're interested in joining in to see what it's all about, please contact

Amy for more information.

ATTENTION LIVESTOCK ENTHUSIASTS!! 
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A note about safety: It is important to remember that it is

unsafe to look directly at the sun without proper eye

protection, and there are special “eclipse glasses” made

specifically for viewing the sun during an eclipse; typical

sunglasses are not sufficient. If you choose to view the

eclipse next month, please take special precautions. You

can read more about eye safety during an eclipse on

NASA’s website.

PLANNING AHEAD FOR
THE SOLAR ECLIPSE

A solar eclipse is what happens when the sun is blocked from view - such as when

the moon orbits between Earth and the sun. 

While we are not organizing any 4-H events for the eclipse on April 8th, we are

preparing for an interesting and memorable experience, and encourage you to learn

more about it! 

Looking for Eclipse Glasses?

We have ordered some to have available for 4-H clubs and

families. We’ll post on Facebook once they have arrived,

and if you are interested you’ll be able to pick them up, at

no cost, from the CCE office. Happy viewing!

https://science.nasa.gov/eclipses/future-eclipses/eclipse-2024/safety/
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CALL FOR NEWSLETTER ADDITIONS
We would love to use this platform to showcase artwork, photos, and

updates featuring various 4-H youths, as well as club activities,

highlight outstanding volunteers, and promote various opportunities.

Additionally, we’d like to include an interview with a current or recent

4-H’er to show how 4-H helps young people thrive. If you have any of

these types of submissions and would like them to be considered for a

future newsletter, please email them to Ryan Kincaid, with “Newsletter

Additions” in the subject line, by the 25th of the month (for the

following month’s newsletter). 

The newsletter will be sent via email to the emails we have on file, and

a hard copy will be mailed to all club leaders on or shortly after the

first of the month. 

DONATIONS REQUESTED
FOR KITTEN KABOODLE

We’re collaborating with the Humane Society of Wayne County to plan Kitten Kaboodle -

a short-term special interest club which will be starting this spring. For this club, families

will learn about cat care and local issues impacting felines while fostering kittens! We are

hoping to provide each of the participating families with a portable/foldable pop-up

playpen, such as the one pictured to the right, to provide a safe area to contain the kittens

when they are very young. They should be breathable mesh, 

with a zippable/closable top (or kittens will climb out!).

If you would like to donate a playpen for a family to use 

during the club, please drop it off to the CCE office by 

the end of April. Thank you!!
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4-H’ers (ages 14-18 as of January 1,

2024) you are invited to attend the

2024 NY 4-H Capital Days, May 19-

21, 2024! Cost: $275.00 for youth

participants and chaperones. Join us in

person in our state capital, Albany, as

we get acquainted with our state

government and connect with other

teens from across the state! 

CAPITAL DAYS

Visit the Assembly and Senate Chambers, tour the Capitol building and learn all about

its history, visit the NYS Court of Appeals. Choose an agency you can interact with that

you would like to know more about: Department of Ag & Markets, Department of

Corrections, Department of Health, Department of Education, and Department of

Environmental Conservation. Then schedule a visit with your Assemblyperson and

Senator and tell your 4-H story. Add in live games and the chance to win prizes! 

Registration Packet and Link at https://www.nys4-

h.org/capital-days (or scan the QR code to the right).

If you have any questions, please email Rebecca

Ireland-Perry or your Wayne County 4H Staff.

 

https://www.nys4-h.org/capital-days
https://www.nys4-h.org/capital-days
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Wednesday, March 6th at 6:15pm ~ 4-H Advisory Committee Meeting, followed by Club Leader

Meet-Up

Wednesday, March 6th ~ LAP Educational Meeting about Swine **

Thursday, March 7th: 5-8pm, Friday, March 8th: 2-8pm, & Saturday, March 9th: 9am-6pm~ Wayne

County Public Presentations*

Saturday, March 9th ~ Dairy Bowl at Jordan Hall in Geneva

Wednesday, March 13th ~ LAP Educational Meeting about Rabbits **

Tuesday, March 19th (Time TBD) ~ Supervisor for a Day *

Wednesday, March 20th ~ Teen/Tween Activity Night (Earring-Making Session, 6:30-8pm)

Saturday, March 30th from 10 to 11:30am ~ Cloverbud Club *

Wednesday, April 17th ~ LAP Educational Meeting about Poultry **

Saturday, April 20th ~ Finger Lakes District Public Presentations (for youths selected to move on to this level)

Monday, April 22nd ~ Earth Day (Clubs are encouraged to do an eco-friendly/nature activity on or near this date)

April 24th to May 5th ~ Spring Paper Clover Campaign at Tractor Supply Co. (A great promotion

opportunity for clubs!)

May 3rd to May 5th ~ STAR @ NYS Fairgrounds *

Saturday, May 11th ~ LAP Goat & Sheep Showmanship/Fitting Clinic **

Saturday, June 15 - Sunday, June 16th ~ Wayne County 4-H Horse Show *

Monday, July 8th - Friday, July 12th ~ Camp Beechwood @ Beechwood State Park *

Saturday July 13th - Sunday, July 14th ~ Wayne County 4-H Horse Show *

Monday, July 22nd - Friday, July 26th ~ Gardening & Cooking Camp @ CCE *

Monday, August 12th - Saturday, August 17th ~ Wayne County Fair

October 2nd to 13th ~ Fall Paper Clover Campaign at Tractor Supply Co. (A great promotion

opportunity for clubs!)

* Registration Required: See newsletter or reach out to the 4-H Office for more information.

** All are welcome at these LAP events, even if you’re not a member of the Livestock Auction Program

Please see previous editions or Facebook for information/registrations regarding: 

Local Horse Knowledge Events & Horse Knowledge Practices

Virtual 4-H Dairy Bowl Practices

NYS 4-H Livestock Summit

4-H Winter Round-Up

SAGES Advancement in Agricultural Studies Scholarship (due April 15th)

Lending Closet (Great opportunity/resource for Club Leaders!)

MARK YOUR CALENDARS


